Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee Meeting Minutes

The Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA on Tuesday, January 7, 2025.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer, Corey Herncane and Joseph Thompson.
The members present were President James Bair, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Borough Engineer Andy Glitzer, Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairman Terry Green called the Maintenance Committee meeting to order at 2:00 PM.
Chairman Terry Green recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Corey Herncane of 2525 Quinter Avenue said he was there about a sewer backup that did damage to his home, and he should not have to turn it into his insurance since it was the borough’s problem.
Corey Herncane said he called the day before the holiday, and a female told him that this was his problem.  Corey then said he had people in to do his service line and it was open.
Corey Herncane said he called on the holiday and the guys did come out and there was a backup in the sewer main.
Travis Gutshall said that Dirk Grubb and he were there that day.
The committee told Corey Herncane to bring in the cost of the damages and the borough will pay for this, since it was not his problem.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Maintenance Foreman’s report.
Travis Gutshall said that he had nothing else to report on.
President James Bair asked about the street sweeper and if this was our problem.
Travis Gutshall said it was not our problem, that the water pump had gone bad, and the service guy had repaired this, but it did not work.  Travis said this person is no longer working for them.  Travis said the sweeper is now in Philadelphia.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Andy Glitzer said that he is waiting for a Certificate of Insurance from WSL Inc., for the Amphitheater Restroom project.  Andy said that we should have a preconstruction meeting set up.
Andy Glitzer said the land development plans for the Juniata College Gateway Center project have been sent to James Morris.
Andy Glitzer said that we need to set up a meeting for the Strategic Business Development Plan.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said he had nothing to report since everything was already talked about.
President James Bair asked about the Lionheart project.
Chris Stevens said we will discuss this when Rich Wilson is here for the Administrative meeting on the Right of Way.  
Chairman Terry Green called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairman Terry green called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Maintenance Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:18 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S King
Borough Secretary
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